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Topic

	Discussion
	Action

	Review of Minutes


	There were no changes to the minutes from the meeting of December 9.  (There was no meeting in January).   Thanks to Mary Jo for recording them!
	None


	Change of Pediatric SIG Steering Committee Co-Chairs & Steering Committee Membership

	Deb and Chris have served as Co-Chairs for nearly three years.  Deb has recently taken on some additional work responsibilities, so she is stepping down as Co-Chair after the conference.  This could be an opportune time for two new leaders to take the helm, or it may make sense to alternate the term length of the co-chairs so that both do not change at the same time.  There are advantages and disadvantages to both scenarios.  Chris and Deb sent out an email to the group prior to this conference call, and one member, Lisa Gray, expressed interested in serving as Co-Chair.  Melissa suggested that we put out a call to the larger SIG group asking for interest in the position; minimally we had already agreed that this is the time of year when we traditionally evaluate membership commitment and add new members.  The group also reviewed the attendance list for this meeting.  This was the first full fiscal year in which we had an attendance requirement.  Diana Fendya to remain on group as the liaison to EMS-C, with the expectation that she participate as her schedule allows.  All others present expressed a desire to remain on the steering committee.
	Chris to send out an email to the Peds SIG Steering Committee regarding all of the opportunities available.  In the upcoming months, Chris to work with Sarah to post an announcement on the webpage that we are looking for new members.  Chris/Deb to also send an email blast to the larger SIG inviting membership interest.  Chris to f/u with Michael Jordan his desire to continue membership.  

	STN Committee/SIG Restructuring
	Many members of the Peds Steering Committee participated in a facilitated meeting with several members of STN’s Executive Board at the EAST meeting in Naples in January.   All agreed that communication is a significant issue.  Sara reported that the Executive Board will be reviewing their notes and a summary of that meeting later this week and will then be developing a formal action plan.  The Executive Board plans to share the draft of the action plan with all those who participated in the facilitated meeting.  
	Sarah to f/u with Deb/Chris after the Executive Board meets.  

	National Pediatric Trauma Summit- Pediatric Trauma Society
	Again, many members of the Peds Steering Committee, as well as a few STN Board Members and many other pediatric trauma nurses and surgeons, participated in a pediatric trauma “summit” at the EAST meeting in Naples in March.  David Mooney convened the group and is currently serving as the group’s facilitator until a more formal structure is developed.  The group chose a name- Pediatric Trauma Society- and began development of a vision and mission statement.  Lynn Haas is leading a multidisciplinary group that is working on Organizational Structure to include an organizational chart, bylaws, etc.  For the foreseeable future, the Pediatric Trauma Society is going to be a sub-group of EAST.  Besides the Organizational Structure Committee, there are also groups focusing on Guidelines, Education, and Advocacy, as well as several folks developing the IT support needed.  A Steering Committee of the Pediatric Trauma Society is meeting via conference call every 2 weeks to discuss issues, brainstorm ideas, and plan for the next meeting which is scheduled for Sunday May 22, on the in-between day for the APSA/APSNA meetings.  Membership recruitment is on hold until after that meeting.
	Further updates as available.

	STN Board Update
	Beyond the above discussion, Sarah reported that the STN Board is forming a task force to direct a STN membership drive.  She asked for volunteers from committee.  
	Chris to send out an email to the Peds SIG Steering Committee regarding all of the opportunities available.  

	STN  2011 Preconference/Conference/SIG meeting
	Karen reported that the CEU application for the pre-conference has been completed with only one outstanding item that Madonna is finalizing.  Thanks, Karen!  

Sarah reported that there are nearly 200 registrants for the main conference, and 19 for the pediatric pre-conference.  There is also much interest in the pediatric concurrent sessions.  
This year the SIG meetings will be  concurrent, 75 minutes in length and no CEU’s will be provided.  The group reviewed the agenda from the 2010 Pediatric SIG meeting.  All agreed that time for the work groups to actually meet was not necessary at this time, but that updates are important.  Melissa agreed to provide an update on the SIG restructuring plan.  Another important update is regarding the Pediatric Trauma Society.    The group also is interested in having Melanie Neal from the NTBD come to our meeting.  
We would also like to have some time for the ever popular “Stump the Trauma Program Manager” session.  Cinda agreed to facilitate this session.  Lisa will serve as the Level II representative; Sue Ziegfeld will participate if able to attend.  Each “expert” will start with an example of a specific challenge they have encountered in their facility and a creative way in which they addressed it.  Lisa will talk about their verification via the alternate pathway.  
	Please register if you’ve not yet had the opportunity as Early Bird registration ends February 25. 
Chris to re-review evaluations from 2010 and notify group of any recommendations not addressed.    We will solicit 1-2 panel participants from the larger SIG.  Chris to f/u with Deb/Melanie Neal re: Melanie’s ability to attend our SIG meeting.

	Website
	The Steering Committee roster has been posted.
	None  

	Revisions to the “Green Book”


	Deb submitted the suggested revisions of this committee to Dr. Maxson by the deadline.  A nurse/physician group met at EAST to review the pediatric chapter suggested revisions (many of us were in a concurrent meeting and not present for the entire discussion).  Two questions arose from our discussion:
1) Is there a revision suggested to the current  requirement for pediatric burn centers to meet an average daily census requirement 

2) Will we have the opportunity to review the final document that was submitted to the ACS review committee?
	Chris to f/u with Dr. Maxson (cc: Deb and Kathy)

	STN letter of support to HRSA for the EMS-C National Resource  Centere continuation
	Unfortunately, this item was not acknowledged during the meeting.  The group should know that the Pediatric SIG, with STN leadership endorsement, did send a letter of support to HRSA for the EMS-C National Resource Center continuation.
	None

	Research Collaborations
	1) APSA project update- we learned at EAST that APSA recently signed the Memorandum of Understanding.  However, as the Pediatric Trauma Society is moving forward with guideline development, we will work within that group’s structure on this item.
2) TQIP- Marie reported that Mike Nance is looking for a nurse from our committee to work with the pediatric TQIP on this initiative.  We will submit a few names.  Kathy Haley agreed to be included.
	Chris to ask Lynn Haas regarding her willingness to work on Pediatric TQIP and also the rest of the steering committee regarding via the previously mentioned opportunities email.  Chris to then f/u with Marie and Mike Nance.

	Subcommittee updates
	This part of the agenda was truncated.  Kathy Haley is stepping down as Co-Chair of the Education Committee.  She noted that the work-group had decided at the last conference to focus on a toolbox for interfacility transfers which will require a significant amount of work.  She is certainly willing to share what has been done thus far.  Diana is interested in continuing to work with this group.
	Chris to f/u with Mary Jo.

	Next Meeting
	The next conference scheduled date for March 22, 1 PM EST.   Our call number is 1-888-744-8762, and the passcode is 692-8288. 
	Please mark your calendar for a recurring meeting, the 4th Tuesday of the month at 1 PM EST, noon CST. If you are unable to attend the March meeting, please submit your updates to the group prior to the meeting.


